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November is here already, and we are well into our 
year together!  I hope that your family is enjoying 
this (mostly) beautiful Fall weather, and also 
enjoying the school year.  As with most months, 
there is a lot going on at school.  Please read on for 
details! 
   -Sincerely,  Ariel McDowell 

 
Important Dates: 

November 1st - 6:30pm PAC meeting ς in person!  In the BVE Gym 
November 10th - BVE School Remembrance Day ceremony (available to stream on our website 

after about 3pm) 
November 11th  - Remembrance Day (no school) 
November 12th  - Pro D Day (no school) 
December 6th   - December PAC meeting 
December 8th   - First Term progress profiles sent home 
December 14th (evening)  -BVE Christmas Concert 
December 18 ς January 3rd  -Winter Break 
January 4th   - School resumes 
 

Halloween and Family Groups at BVE 
Friday October 29th we enjoyed all kinds of Halloween fun, including stations with our House 
Teams for students in upper primary through Grade 7.  BVE has had a tradition of 4 house 
groups, each named for a local animal.  Your child might be on the Wolverine team, or Grizzly 
ǘŜŀƳΣ ƻǊ DǊŜȅ ²ƻƭŦ ǘŜŀƳΣ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ 9ŀƎƭŜ ǘŜŀƳΦ  ²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ CŀƳƛƭȅ 
Groups last year because of the requirement that students stay in cohorts.  It was so great to 
see the revival of this BVE tradition, and just in time for Halloween fun! 
 

Avalanche Safety PresentationsOn November 1 and 2 many BVE classes will have a 

chance to learn valuable avalanche and winter safety skills.  Thank you to Avalanche Canada 
and instructor Heather Allen for this opportunity. 
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Reminder: Technology at BVE 
A note on cell phones and  electronic devices at our school: Student cell phones and other 
personal electronic devices are not to be brought to school.  Any cell phone brought to school 
must be placed ƛƴ ά!ƛǊǇƭŀƴŜ ƳƻŘŜέ ƛƴ ŀ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ ŀǊŜŀ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ όǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ ŘŜǎƪύΦ  
Students have ample access to learning technologies at the school (student iPads and laptops), 
and if you need to get a message to your child, you can call the school at (250) 837-3085.  
Please do not send children to school with cell phones or other electronic devices.  These 
devices do not enhance the school day, and often cause issues when they turn up at school.  
Thanks! 

 
Indigenous Learning along the path to Truth, Reconciliation and 
Equity: Decolonization 
 
Each month schools in our District will be focusing on an Indigenous Learning 
theme to build on our learning toward Truth and Reconciliation.  This month 
we will be looking at Decolonization.  In 2015 the Truth and Reconciliation 
Commission released their summary report on the Canadian Residential 
School system. These stark and harrowing truths have spotlighted the harsh 
realities of the Indigenous experience in Canada. Often, discussions about 
Residential Schools lead to explorations of broader topics like Decolonization. 
The following is a very basic explanation of a very complex topic.  
5ŜŎƻƭƻƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴΧ  
¶ Creates space for an Indigenous world view to coexist and expand a 

Eurocentric world view  
¶ Supports the restoration of Indigenous cultures, languages, and ways of knowing and 

learning  
¶ Broadens understandings of history to include Indigenous perspectives and lived 

experiences  
As Indigenous Peoples work to reclaim their families, cultures, languages, histories, and 
traditions that were taken from them by Federal Government laws and policies, we are all living 
in a time of revealing, renewal, and rediscovery.   Decolonization requires non-Indigenous 
/ŀƴŀŘƛŀƴǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ Ŏƻƭƻƴƛŀƭ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ 
to subjugate Indigenous Peoples.  
 
During our focus on Decolonization many classes across the district will visit the Revelstoke 
Railway Museum to learn how the railway contributed to the colonization of the Columbia 
Valley and how the museum is currently working to decolonize the story of this history.  Please 
be sure to ask your child to share their learning. 
 
Adapted from: https://www.ictinc.ca/blog/a-brief-definition-of-decolonization-and-indigenization  

One of the first steps 
towards reconciliation 

between Indigenous and 
non-Indigenous peoples 

is to learn about the 
past, acknowledge 

historical wrongs and 
understand how history 

affects the present.  
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Exploration Fridays! 
Students in the Grade 5/6 class, and both Grade 6/7 
classes spend time each Friday afternoon exploring and 
learning about chosen topics more deeply.  Exploration 
opportunities currently include: Drones, Makey Makey, 
Cooking, Drama and exploring spaces and places in our 
community. 
 

BVE Draft School 
Plan ɀ Your Input 

Needed J  

Last year, through conversations and surveys with staff, 
students, parents we identified three areas to address: 

Å Bring to life the school motto and Code of Conduct 
Å Consistency of expectations and follow- through 
Å Shared vision for the school 

Using a school-wide approach, we built on four themes 
throughout the year, each intended to bring life to these goals: 
1) diversity ς what makes us different makes us stronger 2) 
learning about emotions and self-regulation 3) growing kindness 
together 4) heart health 

We have noticed that our efforts last year have resulted in a calm school environment in which 
students feel safe to take risks with their learning and personal growth.  We also notice the 
lingering impacts of the pandemic, especially in terms of cohorts, lost time due to handwashing, 
fewer parent contacts and volunteer connections in the community.   

In the second year of our inquiry cycle, staff have begun setting priorities for our work going 
forward.  Broadly, a few areas of focus have emerged 



 

1) Professional learning for quality instruction. Reading ς especially primary reading ς is 
indicating good results.  We observe this to be the result of shared, consistent 
assessment, effective literacy structures, and an investment in resources.  Next, there is 
a desire to focus in a similar way on the areas of student writing and numeracy, and on 
building reading comprehension in the intermediate grades. 

2) Purposeful learning and student agency We want the work of 
school to reflect the work of the wider world, and the importance 
of place.  Staff strive to embed powerful experiential learning 
opportunities across all content areas and grades so our students 
see the application of their learning to their lives and their 
community. We continue to build strong connections between our 
learners and the land they learn and play on, and to build their 
understanding and knowledge of Sinixt, Secwepemc, Sylix and 
Ktunaxa ways of living in a good way on this land.  

3) School-wide and community connectedness. Our school has 
been impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic, and we feel it is 
important to re-build the connections between students of all 
ages within our school, with parents, and with the broader 
community.  We hope to use: intergenerational learning 

opportunities, buddy classes, family groups, student leadership, school-wide fun days and 
school spirit-building activities. 

Families and students are encouraged to provide input on the directions we are working toward 
as a school.  A working draft of our school plan is available on the website and will be updated 
as conversations with parents, students and staff continue J  

 

Clothing for all kinds of Weather 
At BVE we go out at recess and lunch in all kinds of weather. Please be sure to send your child 
with appropriate footwear and layers.  If you have splash pants, snow pants, jackets, boots or 
other outer wear that your child has outgrown, we are 
always grateful to receive donations that are in good 
shape so that they can be passed along in case someone 
else needs them. 
 

Sports of All sorts 
The Grade 6 and 7 Badminton season is well 
underway, with District-wide competitions 
returning for the first time in more than 18 
months!  Singles, Doubles and Mixed Doubles 



 

badminton competitions are happening throughout November. Χ 

The next extra-curricular sport will be basketball, and Mr. U is already 
offering drop-in after school basketball to Grade 5 ς 7 students to get 
warmed up for the season and work on some skills.  Watch for regular twice 
weekly practices and/or games to begin in late November. 
 
Grade-specific sports explorations are offered free of charge in School 
District No. 19 to give all students a chance to try different sports.  Here are 
the grades, their sports, and the approximate time of year they occur.  SD 
19 is grateful to our community partners for helping make these 

opportunities possible! 

¶ Kindergarten ς Gymnastics 
(December/January) 

¶ Grade 1 ς Skating (February) 

¶ Grade 2 & 5 ς Swimming (March/April) 

¶ Grade 3 & 6  - Alpine Skiing (January/Feb) 

¶ Grade 4  - Nordic Skiing (January/Feb) 

¶ Grade 7 ς Golf (May) 

 

 

PAC NEWS 

The Begbie View Elementary Parent Advisory Council (BVE PAC) 

supports BVE ÅÖÅÎÔÓȟ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓȟ ÅÑÕÉÐÍÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÒÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒȣȢÁÎÄ ÙÏÕ ÍÉÇÈÔ 

not be aware that every BVE parent is a member of the PAC. There are many opportunities 

throughout the year to contribute ɀ you can help as much or as little as you are able.  The 

next PAC meeting will be Monday, November 1st  at 6:30 pm in-person in the BVE Gym. 

We are grateful to the BVE PAC for many things 

they support at our school, including: 

Playground equipment, Monthly hot lunches, 

classroom craft/fun budget, and Green 

Christmas.  Green Christmas is an opportunity 

for children to shop for gifts for their families at 

VERY affordable prices.  More information to 

follow!  Additionally, the BVE PAC organizes a 

yearbook to memorialize moments and faces 

from our year together. 



 

-BVE Breakfast Program 

Did you know that every day a huge plate full of breakfast 

foods is prepared and placed in each classroom? Fruits and 

veggies, breads and cheese and often yogurt and sausage 

are provided.  We are grateful to Celes Lucius who is our 

breakfast coordinator.  Celes would still like some help, so 

if you are interested in volunteering, please call the school 

at 837-3085.  Breakfast preparation begins early -  at 7:30 in 

the morning!  It involves cutting fruit, cheese and muffins, 

toasting and buttering (or putting cream cheese on) bagels 

and english muffins.  These and other items are then 

plated according to class preferences, and then a small 

amount of clean up. 

STAY CONNECTED! 

Just a reminder to visit our website 
begbieview.sd19.bc.caΟ  
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